STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 21, 2022
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Gill Foster, Karen Bliss, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Allan Foster, Judith Atherton, Kathy Robertson
1. Apologies: Ron Wade, Ian Trafford, Dave King, Diane Gore, Andrew Holliday, Nicky Ogden
2. Minutes: The minutes of May’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Meetings with Wigan Council: Gill said that a delegation from Standish Voice (SV) met council representatives on The Line to discuss Robin Hill Field. All agreed that a plan should be worked up to improve the amenity and biodiversity of the field. She said that discussions took place about designating it as a park but it was agreed this was not necessary as it would be protected by Standish Neighbourhood Plan’s Local Green Space status and the council will take this on in its own Local Plan, when this was developed. Ron will liaise with the council on this.
4. Section 106 funding projects: Gill said the decision about the high value 106 funding projects was likely to be made in the first week of July by the council’s Cabinet. She said SV would be informed of the recommendation of officers a week ahead of the meeting, when the reports were published in public. She expressed her disappointment at the lack of time ahead of the decision when we could object to that recommendation. But she hoped the decision would be to not go ahead with the widening of School Lane and SV was still confident that the scale of opposition to this would ensure it would be stopped.
5. Standish Jubilee Celebration: Paul said the Jubilee Celebration held at My Life, including the Carnival Parade, were a huge success, with many thousands of people attending over the weekend. He said there was discussions about something similar happening in the future. SV decided to send a letter to My Life thanking them for their hard work in organising the events.
6. St Wilfrid’s Church Video: Paul said that filming had taken place at the church for a feature-length film of the history of the building, focusing on a tour of the building, the bell-ringers and choir. He said it would be ready later this year. He said the project would cost SV around £2,000 but final costings had to be worked out.

7. Christmas Market: Kathy said preparations for the Market were progressing well and Standish Community Centre had been added to the list of indoor venues which would have stalls. She said the marquees would be erected during the day on the Friday before the Market, which will be held on December 3. She said a number of attractions were being booked and she was due to meet Wigan Council to discuss road closures on the day and other matters. She said applications for stalls would open later in the week.
8. Any other business: Judith Atherton resigned as a member of the committee. She said as she was elected as a councillor for Standish in May, she thought that it was right to do so as SV was a non-party political organisation. She said she would work with SV on projects and hoped to return to the committee at the end of her council term. Gill thanked Judith for her help and support on the committee.
7.   Date of next meeting: July 19th.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm


